
Joint efforts for improved service delivery 

After 3 years of project implementation participating municipal 

officials in the Eastern Cape and Mpumalanga  feel particularly 

proud because they developed appropriate Supply Chain 

Management (SCM) policies and Standard Operating Procedures 

that speak of best practice. This intervention, facilitated by 

an SCM expert,  allowed for the development of individual and 

organisational capacity throughout the Supply Chain Management 

process and ensured ownership and sustainability.

Overview

The Organisational and Individual Capacity Development for Pub-

lic Procurement (OICDPP) project specifically aimed to improve 

supply chain management (SCM) organisational and individual 

capacity within the eight partner municipalities in the Eastern 

Cape and Mpumalanga. These municipalities are City of Mbomb-

ela, Ehlanzeni District Municipality, Steve Tshwete Local Munici-

pality, and Thaba Chweu Local Municipality in Mpumaplanga and 

Amathole District Municipality, Chris Hani District Municipality, 

Raymond Mhlaba Local Municipality, and Inxuba Yethemba Local 

Municipality in the Eastern Cape.

The objectives were:

	� To strengthen the policies and standard operating procedures 

(SOPs) governing the implementation of SCM within the part-

ner municipalities. 

	� To contribute to creating municipal procurement systems that 

are fair, equitable, transparent, competitive and cost effective.

 What was done

The municipal officials of partner municipalities, together with 

the experts, jointly developed an SCM policy and standard oper-

ating procedures (SOPs) that are current and responsive to the 

municipal environment. Throughout the process the pro-duct 

owners contributed to the improvement of the institutions they 

serve, as well as their personal capability. Officials from all part-

ner municipalities indicated that best practice Standard Operating 

Procedures allowed everyone to understand exactly what needed 

to be done to ensure compliance. The drafting of municipal-spe-
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cific SCM Policies created a sound basis for each municipality to 

contribute to creating municipal procurement systems that are 

fair, equitable, transparent, competitive, and cost effective. 

	� A fundamental component of the project approach was its 

design in accordance with the Capacity WORKS manage-

ment model. This meant that the prioritisation, planning, 

and implementation were dependent on prior agreement 

with the municipal management. Coherent cooperation, 

mutual responsibility, coaching, and collaboration contrib-

uted to the co-creation of the content. 

Critical success factors included: 

	� Authorisation by the municipal management.

	� Joint development process by the product owners (relevant 

officials) and the expert.

	� Approval and adoption to institutionalise the SCM policy 

and SOPs.

	� Awareness and training of relevant municipal officials.

What was achieved

The project resulted in: 

	� An SCM policy and SOPs that are current and responsive to the 

municipal environment.

	� An SCM policy and SOP’s that govern good practices and pro-

vide a framework for implementing public procurement in 

compliance with the legislative and regulatory require-ments.

	� Improved individual and organisational capacity through the 

development process.

	� Enhanced performance of officials and the municipality 

thereby contributing to improved service delivery.
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